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BRISTOL - The Department of Parks, Recreation, and Youth and Community

Services (BPRYCS) will host its second annual "Dinner on the Diamond" May 13

at Muzzy Field and will honor former Mayor Ellen Zoppo-Sassu as "All Heart

Park Advocate of the Year."

The Dinner on the Diamond will be held from 5 to 8 p.m. May 13 at Muzzy Field,

with a rain date of Saturday, May 20. The evening will feature live music from

local band "Southern Voice" and catering provided by Greenhouse Tavern and

Café. Guests will enjoy drinks, a four-course meal, entertainment and a rare view

from the playing field with tables set up on the infield, while supporting the

Bristol parks system. All profits from the evening will go toward the "Friends of

Bristol Parks and Recreation Fund" through the Main Street Community

Foundation. This fund is used to support coalition and community driven

projects, programs, volunteerism and stewardship initiatives.

“Dinner on the Diamond is the department’s largest fundraising effort of the

year, where we celebrate and thank community partners for their ongoing

support in front of local leaders, business owners, and dedicated community

members and park users,” said Josh Medeiros, superintendent of the

Department of Parks, Recreation, and Youth and Community Services.

This year, Medeiros said, the city will be adding a new "All Heart Park Advocate

of the Year Award" into the program.

Dinner on the Diamond in a past year.
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Zoppo-Sassu said that Bristol is "so fortunate" to have had many benefactors

over the last century. She said that it is "so important" to invest and improve

upon assets like local parks.

“Parks are a quality of life indicator for the community," she said. "I am very

proud of all of the accomplishments that we as a team were able to get done for

future generations to enjoy, including the recent acquisition of Pigeon Hill off of

Shrub Road.”

Read the full story in tomorrow's edition of The Bristol Press.


